S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday 7th March 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs M Albinson, Mr S Scales, Mr R Williamson, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mrs D Gotts 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 11th December 2017:  With one minor amendment, Mr Price proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Scales, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present 
5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Left hand Driveway Update: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the left hand driveway and confirmed that the agreed work to fill any dips/holes had now been carried out by Mr Heaton.

He added that he had also discussed with Mr Heaton possible repairs to the uneven roadway along the ASDA boundary, however said that it would be quite costly.

Members agreed that the matter should be left for the time being.

Request for additional Water Tank:  Mr Narborough confirmed that the work involved to replace the small Water Tank on Plot 5 with a larger Water Tank has now been completed and the Water Tank has been filled and is fully operational.  
General Update: It was reported that currently there are two vacant Allotment Plots; however this situation could change as we head towards renewal time at the end of March.
Mr Narborough confirmed that any vacant plots would be strimmed periodically so that they do not become overgrown.

Litter at the Allotments: Mr Narborough reported that in the recent high winds a lot of general litter had accumulated in the hedges at the rear of the Allotments.
Mrs Cornwell said that she would ask Mr Lucas, the Litter Warden to carry out a Litter pick of the area.

Flooded Car Park:  Mrs Banks reported that the Main Car Park at the Allotments has become very wet and several large puddles had formed on the surface.

She asked if there was anything which could be done to alleviate the problem.

Mr Narborough suggested that another layer of hogging could be laid to fill any sunken areas; however it was said that the main cause of the problem is that when the soakaways were put in several years ago the rubble used was too small and courser rubble should have ideally been used.

Comment was made that Mr Heaton had carried out repairs to the Car Park surface last year.
It was suggested that laying cockle shells could help resolve the issue, but members raised concerns that this could encourage rats.

After further discussion, members agreed that the situation should be discussed again in June, however in the interim period; Mrs Cornwell should seek advice from a drainage expert.

Manure Compound: Mrs Cornwell informed members that to avoid Manure encroaching onto the Car Park area, the existing posts of the Manure Compound are going to be relocated wider and have retaining scaffolding boards attached.

It was agreed that this would help to contain any Manure which is deposited at the Allotments. 
Increase of Fees:  Mrs Banks spoke regarding the current annual fee for Allotment Rental and felt that £25.00 is very good value for money considering the amount of work which has been carried out recently.

It was said that in comparison to other Allotments locally this is very cheap and should perhaps be increased to around £40.00 per annum.

Mrs Cornwell reminded members that Allotment Tenants have to be given one year’s notice of any amendments to fees.

After brief discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Annual Fee for an Allotment should be increased to £30.00 with effect from April 1st 2019, this was seconded by Mrs Albinson, with one member against and two abstentions, the proposal was carried.
Mrs Kirby confirmed that a separate letter regarding the increase to fees would be sent out along with the Renewal letter in April 2018.

Water Supply:  Mr Narborough confirmed that following the winter period, he has been to turn the Water Supply at the Allotments back on. He noted that currently there is only one key and stated that he would request additional keys from Anglian Water to enable easier access should an emergency arise.
Village Hall:  

Premises Licence Supervisor: Mrs Cornwell explained that she had written to three local bar companies regarding the possibility which had arisen for a new Premises Licence Supervisor at the Village Hall.

Mr Narborough confirmed that two responses of interest had been received, one from Best@Bars and the other from Premier Bars (Circulated)

Members discussed the two responses and the various answers given to questions and felt that Best@Bars would be the most suitable choice.

Mr Scales proposed that the Parish Council should ask Best@Bars to become the new Premises Licence Supervisor at the Village Hall; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.

Structural Survey – Village Hall:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Village Hall Structural Survey and said that items highlighted within the report have now been addressed.

He confirmed that the work involved replacing the Committee Room door and frame had now been done along with the replacement of a section of the Kitchen work surface.

He added that two other items highlighted regarding the pointing up of the lead flashing and the cleaning of the gutters was in hand and would be carried out by Jarvis Roofing.

(Clerk’s Note: Jarvis Roofing has carried out this work on 10th March 2018)
Structural Survey - Parish Office:  A discussion took place regarding the redecoration of the Parish Office, it was said that this had not been done for some time.
Members agreed that Mrs Cornwell should obtain quotes for the work (including ceilings and excluding ceilings) and the matter should be discussed again.

Storage Extension to Village Hall – Update:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the possible Extension to allow for additional Storage space at the Village Hall and said that Mr Matt Sturgeon is currently producing some plans to enable the Parish Council to obtain quotations for the work.
Mr Price proposed that subject to the design plans and quotations, the Parish Council should go ahead with the Village Hall Extension, this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
Defibrillator – Update:  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Defibrillator has now been installed on the outside of the Village Hall next to the Main Entrance door. She stated that the Ambulance Service has registered the Defibrillator and has the necessary Access Code which can be obtained by dialling the Emergency Services on 999.
She reported that within the Defibrillator Cabinet there is an Adult Battery pack (Grey) and a Paediatric Pack for use on children (Pink).

Speech Dial System:  Mrs Cornwell reported that the new Speech Dial System has been installed at the Parish Office; she explained that in the event of an Intruder or a Fire, the System will automatically call, initially Mrs Cornwell, then Mr Tony Walker (Caretaker) then Mr Price.
She explained that following the initial installation at the Parish Office, there had been a few teething problems with the System inadvertently calling every two minutes, however this problem has since been rectified.

Mrs Cornwell asked members if they felt that the Speech Dial System should still be installed at the Village Hall, as it has not at present.
After brief discussion, members felt that it was equally important that the facility was also installed at the Village Hall.
It was suggested however, that a rider should be included to say that as the initial installation had proven to be quite problematic, should installation at the Village Hall be the same then the Speech Dial System should be removed.
Members felt that the problems at the Parish Office must have been a faulty box and agreed that the Speech Dial System should be installed at the Village Hall. Do we have a proposer or seconder for this ? I can’t remember, please check my notes, if not make some up. 
The Green and Open Spaces:

Verti–Draining at the Village Green:  Mrs Cornwell stated that during the Parish Council meeting held on February 13th 2018, it had been reported that some areas of The Green had become extremely wet and boggy.

Comment had been made that due to the recent high rainfall and with springs beneath the surface of The Green the situation had been inevitable, however the Parish Council had agreed that the situation should be discussed further by the Assets Committee.

Mrs Cornwell explained that she had been provided with a leaflet from one of the CGM operatives who had suggested that a process could be carried out to help alleviate the problem at a cost of £320 for the whole Green or £280 for part of the Green.  

Members generally felt that the Verti-Draining process should be given a try and Mrs Banks proposed that CGM Ltd should be asked to carry out the Verti-Draining at the Green at a cost of £320.00 for the whole area; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour. 
Proposed new Bus Shelters:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that she and Mr Price had recently signed the Borough Council’s License to allow a Bus Shelter to be sited on Borough Council land at St Augustine’s Way.

She stated that a Grant application has been submitted to Norfolk County Council under the Parish Partnership Scheme and the outcome of the application should be known at the end of March 2018.

A successful application will mean that the Parish Council will be able to go ahead with the installation of the three new Bus Shelters in April 2018.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Parish Council has already agreed that if the Parish Partnership Scheme bid is successful, Able Engineering will be asked to carry out the work.

Disposal of Equipment not Required:  Mr Narborough stated that he had recently spoken to Mr Jordan, the Chairman of the Finance Committee regarding the likelihood of ever re-employing a Parish Handyman and if not whether the two main items of equipment, the Tractor and Trailer and the Kubota, should be disposed of.

Mr Hofmeister confirmed that currently Mr McIntyre from BMAC Garden Services regularly carries out work for the Parish Council and was concerned that should the situation change and he is no longer able to, the equipment may be required in the future.

Both Mrs Cornwell and Mr Narborough felt that it would not be difficult to find another contractor willing to carry out odd jobs for the Parish Council.

Mrs Albinson commented that members of South Wootton in Bloom would like to see a Handyman employed by the Parish Council as they have experienced issues in the past that a Handyman could help with and manage on a day to day basis.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she has said a number of times that if members of South Wootton in Bloom find odd things that they need assistance with, cutting or general tidying, they should let her know so that she can organise for things to be done.

After discussion, Members felt that the Parish Council should continue as it currently does for the present time, Mr Williamson proposed that for the foreseeable future the Assets Committee feels that the Parish Council does not need to employ a Parish Handyman, this was seconded by Mr Scales, with one abstention, all other  members were in favour.
Members discussed the various items of equipment stored in the Garage and agreed that smaller items such as the leaf blower and hedge trimmers should be retained by the Parish Council as they could be used in the future at Wootton Park.  However, Mr Hofmeister proposed that following the decision of the Assets Committee not to employ a Parish Handyman for the foreseeable future the Parish Council should dispose of the Tractor and Trailer and the Kubota, this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.

Mr Narborough said that he had recently spoken to both Sam and Anthony at Thurlow Nunn, who have agreed to come and look at the equipment and provide an indication of its value, should it be sold.

Members agreed that a price for the equipment should be obtained.

Vancouver Round Table (Beer Festival) Event Management Plan:  Mr Narborough confirmed that he would be attending the next Beer Festival Meeting scheduled for 27th March 2018, it was said that Mr Bill Irwin is also joining the Committee and will attend the various meetings.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would email Cliff Kendle to request that he forwards to the Parish Council the amended Event Management Plan.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would provide Mr Irwin with a copy of the Parish Council’s Policy for the Proper Use of the Green.
Request for a Brown Garden Waste Recycling Bin:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that following a request for a Brown Garden Waste Recycling Bin to be sited at the Parish Office, Mrs Kirby had contacted the Borough Council who has given its approval for the Bin.

Mrs Cornwell explained however, that there is a £52.00 annual charge for the Bin and asked if members were happy with this cost.

After brief discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should obtain a Brown Garden Waste Recycling Bin for siting at the Parish Office at a cost of £52.00 per annum, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Cemetery:

Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL): 

Possible CIL Suggestion:  Mrs Cornwell referred members to the circulated correspondence received from Mr Philip Yates regarding an artificial 3G Training surface complete with flood lights at Wootton Park.
It was explained that the email had come forward as a result of the Parish Council requesting ideas from residents as to how future CIL money can be spent to improve the Parish.

Members generally felt that any CIL money received for developments within South Wootton should not be spent at Wootton Park, which is an area of land owned by the Borough Council and leased by both North and South Wootton Parish Councils, it was said that North Wootton would need to be fully consulted regarding any plans for Wootton Park.
Members felt that before the matter is discussed any further, Mr Yates should be asked to provide a specification and costings of what he has in mind.

Mrs Banks stated that there is a lack of things for young people to do in South Wootton and stated that she would be in support of something like what has been suggested.

Comment was made that an artificial 3G Training surface complete with flood lights could also be rented out providing an income for the Parish Council.
Mrs Cornwell agreed that she would contact Mr Yates and ask him to provide a specification and costings to enable the matter to be discussed further.

Parish Office: 

Possible Extension: Members discussed the possibility of extending the Parish Office to provide additional Meeting Room space, however felt that the Extension of the Village Hall was priority and should be progressed first.

It was agreed that any Extension to the Parish Office should be looked at after that time, perhaps in September 2018 for work to commence in April 2019.
Wootton Park: 

Update: No Update
SWiB:  
Update: Mrs Albinson informed members that South Wootton in Bloom would be once again entering the Anglia in Bloom competition and on Friday 9th March 2018, both Mrs Gotts and Mr Mills would be attending the launch event.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that if any South Wootton in Bloom members identify any jobs which need doing, they must inform either Moira or herself at the Parish Office so that the job can be quoted for and the work allocated to Mr McIntyre. 

St Marys Churchyard: 
Rear Footpath: Mr Hofmeister spoke regarding the rear footpath which is in need of repair; he explained that it is now over two years since the matter was last discussed.
Mrs Cornwell said that at the time Rev James Nash had been contacted regarding the situation and it was suggested that the work should be postponed until we knew what was happening with the Church extension. 

He had felt that any work carried out on the footpath may have to be dug up as a new rear entrance to the Church will be required.  

Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact Rev Nash to get an update regarding the situation.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 6th June 2018 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

6th June 2018





                Chairman                                                                                                          
